Minutes of the Basingstoke & Deane Over 55’s Open Forum

Meeting held on Wednesday 13th October 2010 
Present: 191 members attended, as indicated on the register, with 12 visitors.
1. WELCOME
The Vice Chair, Marian Wilson (MW), opened the meeting by welcoming all members and gave the usual reminder on H&S matters. She thanked all those who had generously donated raffle prizes, with special thanks to those members who sold the raffle tickets and those who helped set out the chairs and with putting them away.
The book stall is doing well and this also includes CDs and DVDs.

2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the previous meeting were summarised in the Newsletter. Any member could request a copy of the full Minutes from the Secretary, Gerald Merritt (GM), ideally in electronic form.

3. MATTERS ARISING

· We are still pursuing the issue of cycling in pedestrian areas of the town. MW witnessed a Police Community Safety officer riding a bike in Winchester Street. She reported this at the Police station but had no feedback from them.
· We have approximately 2,500 signatures on the petition against the withdrawal of cheques. There has been a lot of support for this campaign from other areas. Maria Miller is being kept informed of the progress. The Payment Council has said that they are trying to find a suitable alternative to cheques.
· A member told the meeting that The Anvil is charging an extra pound per ticket if you pay by debit/credit card. 

· MW reminded the members that membership renewal is due at the end of the year.

· MW apologised for giving the wrong telephone number in the Newsletter for the Viables Garden Club and asked those who needed it to see her after the meeting.
· MW said that there had been good reports from those who attended the Variety Show.
4. BASINGSTOKE VOLUNTARY SERVICES

Unfortunately, Rebecca Kennelly (BVS) sent her apologies as she had a heavy cold.
There were two representatives from BVS who gave a brief summary of their work. They provide training for Human Relations and Criminal Record Checks and development work. They signpost leaflets for areas and have employees in the community. Help and support is given for finance, setting up of organisations and business planning. They also help groups in the community. There is a newsletter and a website available, which has recently been re-vamped to show specific groups.
Sara Robinson – Volunteer Centre Co-ordinator – told us about her background. She has been two and a half years in the role and finds volunteering a very rewarding experience and fun working with people. She told us that volunteers come with lots to offer and it gives a reason to get up in the morning to those volunteers who are unemployed. It helps build their confidence and self-esteem. There is a social contact and it can turn lives around as it can enhance existing skills and gains new skills and experiences.

They have 250 organisations registered and 700 opportunities for volunteers. Volunteer work can be flexible, varied and challenging as well as giving support and great fun!
One to one interviews are given and you can contact BVS via their website www.do-it.org.uk (volunteer website), e-mail BVS@voluntaryservices.com or telephone 01256 423816 for more information.  

Disability Forum – Lisa

Lisa explained that the original vision was for “A Forum where local and disabled people, voluntary and community groups and statutory providers of service can meet to share concerns; jointly plan, deliver and evaluate service provision and celebrate success in improving conditions for disabled people in Basingstoke and surrounding area”.
The structure of the Forum is a steering group with sub-groups – Access for all, Planning, Awareness Day Planning Group, Mental Health Forum and Hampshire Disabilities Partnership Board. Planning applications are reviewed for large developments and information is provided concerning accessibility as well as giving access for all. 
Lisa showed photos of host evenings and exhibitions. There is a quarterly newsletter and signpost leaflets with a range of topics including Benefits and Money, Activities, Transport and Children and Youth. Their current campaign is on the subject of concessionary fares.

They have a “Vision 2011” to extend the reach of the Forum, Volunteer Advocates, disabilities awareness training, video promoting positive images – where we’ve come from and where we need to be and inducting a new Chairman and Administrator.

Lisa finally asked – “can you help?”

Community Innovations Team – promoting well being and increasing independence for older people. This is a non-chargeable service for older people living in Basingstoke and Deane who are not in receipt of a chargeable statutory service, who are not currently in crisis and who are struggling to maintain their independence.

Lisa gave details of a case study of a person with deterioration in health. The innovations team were able to put a support plan in place to give the client help for such things as showering, bathing service, liaison with GP for provision of medication, pendant alarm, hot meal delivery and registration with dial-a-ride.
The contact telephone number is 01256 362057 or website Basingstoke.cit@hants.gov.uk.

The team is based in Sun Alliance House, Wote Street, RG21 7LU 
Q.
Where does funding come from?
A.
Basingstoke and Deane Council – lottery funding. There is a 3 year plan from B&D. We also access as many money streams as possible.

Comment from a member “Don’t use so many initials in your presentation!

5. Neighbourcare – Sean Keating

Sean told us that their main aim is to care for neighbours, provide a better quality of life, and make a difference in the community. He said they are a voluntary organisation, operate throughout B&D area and are the “best kept secret in town”! The service is easy to use, just pick up the phone. There is a minimum donation system and most clients are of our generation. He told us that they are not just a transport charity – the volunteer stays with the client and befriends them.
50% of journeys are for medical appointments, 30% for shopping, 8% lunch clubs etc and 4% befriending. There are 18% of users from South Ham, 12% from Popley and 10% from Brighton Hill. They have 40 volunteers and always looking for more. The mileage is reimbursed. BDBC have provided funding since the Lottery funding stopped but funding is always an issue.
Q.  When I volunteered driving in my village I had to be vetted and had a police form.
A.  All charities have to go through vetting process and all volunteers are checked and references taken.

6. Mr Lawrie McMenemy – Over 55’s Patron and senior member of Age Concern

Lawrie described his early life in Gateshead. His was one of 13 children. He passed the 11plus and went to grammar school and also worked as a paper boy to earn some pocket money. On leaving school he got a job at the Town Hall. He did National Service in The Guards when he had to do guard duty outside Buckingham palace. He played football for the army while stationed in Germany but he didn’t play professionally. He spoke about some of today’s well-known footballers, making the comment that they are not “all bright and beautiful”. Many don’t know what to do when their footballing days are over.

Q.  Why didn’t England win in the world cup given all the talented players we have?

A. Because there are so many very good overseas players in the top league teams, they make our boys look good. When it is just the English players playing for England they are only mediocre players. He thought the under 21 squad is very good. The players respond to Harry Redknap.
Q.  Do you personally know Harry Redknap?

A.  Yes, he is dedicated to the game.

Q.  Would he make an England manager?

A.  Yes

MW thanked Lawrie after the Forum gave him a very warm round of applause.

7. PROGRAMME REPORT

MW said that at the December Forum the main speaker would be Sue Taplis from the Willis Museum, talking about the village in Larkrise to Candleford, followed by a hearing specialist from the hospital or Ian Kennedy, who gave the talk on the Panama Canal. (subject to be decided). The Carnival Chorus will end proceedings with a selection of Christmas songs and carols.
8. EVENTS FOR 2010

GM said that the trips are still being well supported. We have 2 coaches with 88 people for the London in Song trip. Canterbury Christmas markets trip is now full up and we have 4 coaches going. The New Year break is being well supported.

Suggestions for 2011 trips – Chelsea Pensioners, BBC Studios, Tinsel and Turkey Weekend, London do as you please day, Lyme Regis do as you like, Bluewater shopping, London Show  (Billy Elliott, maybe), Northampton villages, Chocolate Lady, Waverley Paddle Steamer round the Isle of Wight.
GM drew the Forum’s attention to the sprints for the Forum and The Carnival Chorus.

9. GENERAL BUSINESS 

MW informed the Forum that she has made enquiries about the recent interference on freeview TV. It was the spell of exceptionally clear weather causing it, so don’t worry that your aerial or your TV is at fault.
Please remember to fill in the Transport Strategy form, before it is too late.

MW thanked all the speakers. She reminded everyone about the collection boxes on the buffet tables waiting for their donations.

No further business – MW thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting. The raffle was drawn, followed by lunch.

Sandra Hall – Committee Member

Marian Wilson – Vice Chair 







